
FORREST P&C Meeting - DRAFT MINUTES - 16 August 2017

MEETING:
TERM 3 WEEK 5

Date/Time:
Wednesday 16 Aug 2017 - 7.30pm 

Location:
Forrest Primary School - Staff Room

1.   Welcome, introductions & apologies 





Chair

In attendance – Tui Davidson, Rudi Emerson, Ali Sewter^, Perdi Mitchell, Jenny Bramley, Nicole Richardson#, Kate Hambly, Carleen Jones, PaoYi Tan, Sally Troy, Hannah Bates, Chris Pilgrim*, Hayley Singh*, -  *school staff, ^ also P&C employee, # also school staff.
 
Invited Speaker - Cheryl O'Connor

 
Apologies - Melissa Turner, Louise Youngman, Jarrod Fitzgerald, Ruth Hyde
2.   P&C discussion/decision items
 

a. P&C Vice President

Michael Nobelen resigned as P&C Vice President. Carleen Jones, (only nominee), was elected by the meeting as P&C Vice President.
b. Invited Speaker

Cheryl O’Connor provided an informative presentation on the 2017 school survey outcomes. Satisfaction with the school was very high. A handout was provided to the meeting detailing the survey.

A concern was raised regarding ‘mandatory attendance’ of the Footsteps dance program. The School will review the Footsteps parent note re ‘mandatory attendance’ language. There was a discussion regarding payment for mandatory programs.

c. Kitchen Renovation


The kitchen renovation is essentially complete and is now providing excellent amenity. The lino flooring must be coved up the wall to comply with requirements. Costs remained within budget, although approaching the upper limit of the approved range, due to a plumbing leak being found behind walls during the renovation. The window / servery still requires work, at a potential cost of $10k. 

d. Canteen (volunteers, special lunch days, costs)


A policy decision was taken that canteen needs to break even financially.

The Canteen Manager has an injury and as a result a decision was taken to close the canteen during Week 6. Nicole Richardson will notify all of the closure, including those with standing lunch orders. Carleen Jones is to convene a Canteen Committee meeting in the Canteen Manager’s absence.

Motion: Canteen to close during Week 6.

e. 60th Anniversary 

Nicole Richardson reported on the 60th Anniversary Committee. The following activities are proposed:

Term 1 Outdoor movie and BBQ 

Term 2 Trivia Night

Term 3 Art Show and Wine and Cheese Night

Term 4 Special Assembly, Legacy Sensory Garden Fundraiser, Fair with Rides

f. Trivia night

The Trivia Night was a great success, netting a profit $1200 in excess of the 2016 event. Ongoing suitability of the Deakin Soccer Club as a venue was discussed. It was agreed to continue to use the venue, and retain current event timing. A communication strategy is required to inform parents of Kindergarten students about the event. Thank you to all those on the Trivia Night Sub-Committee for their hard work to make this such an enjoyable and successful evening.

g. Smiling Minds

The Smiling Minds mediation app was discussed. The link has been forwarded to staff members.

h. World Teacher’s Day - 13 Oct 17

The P&C agreed to provide $10 per staff member (teachers, admin, support, executive and preschool staff) for suitable gifts in order to address gift inequity between staff on World Teacher’s Day. A catered event (lunch) will be provided. Thank you to Ruth H and Simone A for coordinating gifts and catering. 

Motion: $10 per staff member to be provided for gifts for World Teacher’s Day.

i. Student Engagement with school

Deferred to next meeting due to time constraints.

4.   Standing items 

a. Minutes of the last meeting 

These were endorsed. Proposed Rudi, seconded Kate.

b. Action list review

Afters absences - Nicole to look into auto notification to Afters when the school is notified of a student absence.


c. Executive report

Thanks was given to Ali for the kitchen renovation management.

A presentation on ‘Career Transitions and Pathways’ is available. Hayley Singh is POC. Wed 15 Nov 17, (Week 6) is proposed as a possible presentation date.

A development meeting is being held tomorrow regarding the land adjacent to the school. 

Science Week. It was discussed that there was low level activity this year and various reports were received regarding the quality of the experience. It would be good to work towards improving the Science Week experiences for students in 2018.

d. Principal’s/School’s Leadership team report

The school is embracing Positive Education to enhance wellbeing. A parent workshop will be convened in due course.

NAPLAN results are out this week. An information session for families will be organised in September.

A Deputy Principal has been appointed, and will join the school in Term 3, 2018, subsequent to maternity leave. Hayley Singh will continue to act in the position in the interim.

The school fence is back on the agenda. As the School Board has previously approved the fence, broad community consultation will not be revisited prior to progressing fencing.

e. Deakin Preschool liaison report
Deakin Preschool will organise the Shivoo BBQ this year.

f. Parent Rep Liaison


Nothing significant to report.

g. P&C Council report

Smiling Minds and canteen feedback. 

Any other business

Music lessons - discussion of cost increase and service decrease subsequent to the school assuming a direct relationship with music teachers. The school reported the activity required significant set-up effort.

School Banking - The school to provide reminders regarding banking to increase participation in the program.
Thanks & Conclusion
 

The next P&C meeting will be in Term 4, Week 5 - Wednesday 8 November 2017 at 7:30pm

